
Alloway Township Environmental Commission 
April 8, 2013 Regular Monthly Meeting 

 
Attendees:  Joe Ingerson-Mahar, Autumn Angelus, Craig Kane, Marilyn Patterson and Anne 
Sullivan 
Absent:  Frank Ponti and Chris Gilbert 
 
Minutes of the March Meeting were approved as read. 
 
Anne Sullivan reported that the ANJEC “How to learn to be an Environmental Commission” 
tune up meeting was very worthwhile.  They covered the things that an Environmental 
Commission can and cannot do. 
 
Joe reported that Kudzu bugs are spreading rapidly.  They eat Kudzu, Wisteria and Soy Beans. 
 
Planning Board:  The Planning Board received information that Ken Fones has requested a 
Wetlands Delineation.  He is planning to build another duplex on his existing property. 
 
Joe stated that we have received plans for the re-habitation of Willow Grove Lake from a Tom 
Folio.  Since none of us could place Mr. Folio, Anne has volunteered to find out who he is and 
what his role is. 
 
The ANJEC Newsletter is now online as well as in hard copy.  They are moving to online for all 
of their publications. 
 
ANJEC is accepting applications for a $1000 grant.  After lengthy discussion we decided that 
Anne will apply for the grant.  If we get it we will use it to publish and distribute the 
Environmental Commission Brochure.   
 
The meeting was adjourned.  
 
 
 
 


